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POA Office
Closed for Easter
The POA office will be
closed on Good Friday,

March 29 in observance of
the Easter holiday. The
office will re-open on

Monday, April 1 at 8 a.m.

THE HORSES HAVE ARRIVED!
As you read this newsletter, many of you might have already noticed that we have some
new residents here at Woodside. We are delighted to welcome Curious Indy and Robert
Redford to our community. Both the horses are thoroughbred Geldings. Curious is a 12
year old and has a dark bay color while Robert is chestnut colored and is only 5 years
in age.

The POA realizes that many of you enjoy stopping and viewing the beauty of the
horses as they graze and frolic in the fields, however we ask all of our residents and
your visitors to be respectful of the signage posted on the fencing which states not to
pet or feed the horses. Thank you all for your cooperation in this matter.
COMING SOON

Property Owner’s annual decal renewal will begin on April 1 and end May 31. You
must bring with you your current vehicle registration for each vehicle.

The staff will not be allowed to issue you a decal if you only have a tax bill, proof
of insurance or title. If you cannot locate your registration, we encourage you to visit
the DMV or their website and obtain a copy of your registration before coming to the
POA office. FYI: All DMV offices and telephone services centers are closed every
Wednesday morning from 8:30 to 9:30 for training.

If you property owners decal is not renewed betweenApril 1 and May 31, our system
deactivates the barcode and you will be charged a $10 re-activation fee.

Also, if you like to be an early bird, please be aware that the POA staff cannot issue
the new property owners decals before April 1st, there are no exceptions to this policy.

Other Helpful Info Regarding Property Owner Decals & Bar Codes
• If you purchase/lease a new vehicle that does not yet have a registration, a bill of
sale will be accepted by the POA.

• You must have a current property owner decal to obtain a barcode.
• Decals & barcodes are not transferable from vehicle to vehicle.
• Barcodes must be installed by the POA staff, no exceptions, and can only be
installed if the outside temperature is above 50 degrees. Barcodes cannot be installed
when it is wet & rainy.
• Property owners are allowed (2) free barcodes per account. Each additional barcode
will be $10. This is a Board of Directors decision. Please be courteous to the POA
staff, they cannot make any exceptions.
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C.E.E.C. (COVENANTS) Mike Sims
Tid-Bits
This is sort of the slow season for the more common Covenant violations – the period between when the leaves fall (and
the accompanying shrubbery pruning is done with both resulting in mountains of yard debris in the streets) and before
the “unsightly” weeds begin to grow in all the vacant lots whose owners do not for some reason, take advantage of the
Vacant Lot Mowing program (VLMP).

This year I am going to try to encourage vacant lot property owners who have not signed up for the VLMP to do so by
advising them in a follow up letter that the economics of the VLMP is far superior to the alternative. The cost of the
VLMP is $75 for nine (9) cuttings and one (1) edging and cleanup – the contactor that the POA uses to mow the lots that
become “unsightly” charges $25 per cutting (which is charged to the vacant lot owner). A quick calculation on my handy
calculator indicates to me, at least, that $75 is a much superior deal for signing up for the program than is the $250
alternative.

See ya next month!

EEmmeerrggeennccyy  CCoonnttaacctt  IInnffoorrmmaattiioonn
For safety reasons, the POA office is asking residents to provide them with an emergency contact

name and number. Whether you choose to make your contact a neighbor or a relative, this
information would be used only in the case of an emergency. As with all resident information, it is
kept in strict confidentiality at all times. Also, when you change phone numbers, e-mail addresses or
license plates, we would appreciate being updated with your new information to keep your account

current.

DEVELOPMENT COMPANY                                  Diana Peters

Village Health & Wellness Center News & Events!

The Village Health & Wellness Center is hosting a Les Mills® Workout Party and Open House on Saturday, April 6.
Not a member? No worries – the event and group fitness classes are free during this event! The fun begins at 8:00 a.m.
and continues through 12:45 p.m. Call 803-617-0876 for more information and join us to find out just how big a
difference group fitness can make in your life!  

And, don’t leave yet – the Greg Norman CYBEX Golf Training Program is the subject du jour at a Lunch & Learn
beginning at 1:00 p.m. Learn all about this unique conditioning program from the certified personal trainers. The Village
Health & Wellness Center is the only place you’ll find the Greg Norman CYBEX Golf Training Program! Call
803-617-0876 to reserve your spot. 

Did you miss out on the Tango Dance Lessons at The Village Health & Wellness Center? Then sign up now for Carolina
Shag lessons – just in time for sun, sand and summer! And, you don’t have to be a member to participate. So, dust off
your dancing shoes and learn how to be a “Carolina Girl” … or guy… Call The Village Health & Wellness Center at
803-617-0876 to reserve your space today – the class is filling up fast!  
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Meeting was called to order by Nancy Hughes at 3:00 p.m.
at the Woodside POA office conference room and a quorum
was established.

Attendees: Bill Lykins, president
Nancy Hughes, vice-president
Pat Shippey, treasurer
Bob Horne, secretary
Dee Clark, member
Jerry Hughson, member
Mike Sims, member
Larry Wittenmyer, member
Bob Christopher, member
Melanie Brock, Association Manager
Diana Peters (DC)

Approval of minutes:
Mr. Lykins: There being no additions or 
corrections, the minutes of January 21, 2013 
stand approved as written.

New Business:
Pat Shippey moved to authorize Bill Lykins, 
Nancy Hughes, Patricia Shippey and 
Melanie Brock to open deposit accounts with 
Bank of America. Any withdrawals from the 
accounts would require two of their 
signatures. Jerry Hughson seconded the 
motion. 
The vote to approve was unanimous.
Jerry Hughson moved to adopt a new 
Architectural Review Board (ARB) appeal 
procedure. Larry Wittenmyer seconded the 
motion.
The vote to approve was unanimous.
The financial report was given and the ARB 
report was submitted to board members prior 
to the meeting. Submitted reports are 
maintained in permanent Association records.

The meeting was adjourned at 4:30 p.m.
Respectfully submitted,

Bob Horne, secretary

JANUARY 21, 2013
BOARD MEETING MINUTES

Sprinkler Systems
We do a thorough check of all of the sprinkler systems three times a year. We will be doing one of those checks this
month, so please be careful if you see someone by the roadside. Don’t hit anyone. They are here to help.

Walking Trails
The Woodside Walking Trail Group has a new website – 

http://www.deeandtom.org/woodsidetrailgroup

The website has information about all their outings and activities. In addition, the maps and descriptions of our trails
have been updated and can be found on the website and printed.

The group has about 75 members and is always looking for more. In particular, there is a shortage of hike leaders.
Contact Jim Pierce if you are interested.

The group’s next project will be working with the Woodside Development Company on signage for the west branch
of the Hollow Creek trail.

COMMON AREA LANDSCAPING NANCY HUGHES
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ARCHITECTURAL REVIEW BOARD Dee Clark
ARB Fees and Deposits
We are often questioned as to why fees and deposits are charged to the property owner. Fees (not refundable) are
charged to offset the cost of clerical and other resources.

In general, fees are charged for requests that modify what currently exists, such as additions to permanent
structures, such as roofs, driveways, porches, etc.  

Recently your ARB reviewed and updated the fee and deposit schedule. Typically the minimum fee for
modification requests is $50. Fees are graduated in cost depending upon the amount of staff time that is required to
implement requests for approval.  

By the same token, fees are not normally charged for maintenance and repairs including window, deck, and
door replacements provided there are no changes to the footprint, material, color, and design. These items would still
remain exempt from fees to insure that homeowners continue to conduct these tasks without additional cost to
maintain an aesthetically acceptable appearance to the plantation.

Deposits (which are refundable) are charged to insure that work impacting neighborhoods is completed on
time and proper clean up and repair of any damages is accomplished. Deposits may also be required for improvements
that require a dumpster, cement truck, extensive time, or change the appearance of the exterior of the property.

All deposits and fees must be processed and deposited in the POA account to meet auditing requirements.
Your deposits cannot therefore be "held" at the office until the work is completed. Most deposits are returned to the
property owner approximately two weeks after completion and inspection of the project.

The fee and deposit schedule is posted on the POA website (www.wppoa.com). Property owners having
specific questions should contact the POA office by phone at 803-641-9663 or email trisha@wppoa.com.

February 2013 ARB Activity
Building and Environmental Inspections - 23

Homeowner Issues – 1
Improvements – 11

Landscape Plans – 3
Satellite Dish Location Requests - 6

Tree Removal Requests – 19
Variance - 1

Fire Hydrants and Plantings

The Aiken Department of Public Safety (ADPS) has asked us to remind residents with
fire hydrants on their property to leave a 3-foot radius clear around each hydrant for

safety and maintenance reasons. Thank you for your cooperation.
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The Blotter
FEBRUARY 2013

Alarms 0
Decal/Pass Violation 1
Emergency Vehicles/Public Safety                        31
Fire 0
Fishing 0
Gate Maintenance 1
Landscaping 0
Light Maintenance 1
Animal Nuisance 1
Other 7
People Nuisance 0
Parking 0
Resident Assistance 6
Routine Safety Patrol 56*
Speeding/Reckless driving** 0
Suspicious Condition/Person                                  1
Vandalism 0
Theft 0
Trespassing 1
Traffic Violation** 0
Vehicle Accident 0

*Public safety vehicles entering without lights or sirens
activated, previously classified as ‘emergency vehicle’
**This does not include citations issued  by Aiken

Department of Public Safety

Federal HOPA - 1
Pet – 2

Referred – 3
Unsightly Conditions – 3

Total Complaints - 9

Referred Complaints  
Association Manager – 1

Security - 2
Total Referred Complaints - 3

SUMMARY OF COMPLAINTS
FEBRUARY 2013

SECURITY Bob Christopher
If you’ve been a resident of Woodside for over 15 years and think you may recognize
one of the newest members of the UPS Security staff, rest assured your memory is not
playing tricks on you. Officer Lisa Dillingham returned a few months ago to a position
she’d held the last time she lived in Aiken. Born and raised in Connecticut, Lisa
moved to Wisconsin after high school where she eventually met and married her
husband. They relocated to Aiken as newlyweds and Lisa joined the security staff here
at Woodside. 

Their circumstances found them back in Wisconsin for a few years until Lisa’s
husband joined the Army, relocating them once again –this time to Fort Bragg, NC.
While at Fort Bragg, Lisa used her free time to return to school and earned a B.S.
degree in criminal justice, graduating with honors from Methodist College in 2006.
But she said the best decision they made during their “Army years” was the adoption
of their daughter, Samantha. When her husband left active duty in 2006, the family

settled back in Aiken to be near relatives.

Lisa spent a few years being a stay-at-home mom to Samantha and volunteering with the Special Olympics. This
volunteer opportunity has turned into a period of over 20 years for Lisa with her most recent assignment being the
coach of the unified bowling team. Other hobbies for Lisa include reading, cross-stitching, UConn basketball and
Packers football. 

When she decided to return to the workforce, Lisa went to UPS and was excited to hear of an opening at Woodside.
“I have amazing co-workers and the residents are wonderful! How lucky I am to be able to say I look forward to going
to work,” said Lisa. 
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TREASURER’S REPORT PAT SHIPPEY

The 2013 annual assessment was due on March 1, 2013. Late notices will be mailed out the week of March 11. As
of the due date, only 5.3% of the assessments were delinquent.  This compares favorably to last year’s 7%
delinquency rate. Two delinquencies are carried over from 2011. Both of the properties are in foreclosure and in the
bank’s name.  Payment is expected when the properties are sold. Three liens were filed on properties in 2012. One
property sold at the end of February and funds are expected this month. Operating expenses in February were in
line with budget projections.

In February, 11% of the billed assessment amount was transferred to the Designated Reserve Fund in accordance
with the approved 2013 budget. This contribution of $171,617 brings the total to $815,605 in the Reserves for the
repairs and maintenance of our roads, bridges, fencing, common areas, and facilities.

The 2012 tax returns were completed this month. The WPPOA membership voted at the Annual Meeting last
September to use the IRS revenue ruling 70-604 in their preparation.  This ruling permits the carryover of any
excess funds by the Associations tax-free. As a result, there were no federal or state taxes due for 2012.  

The auditor presented the draft audit to Board members at the March work session. The audit’s opinion stated that
“the financial statements….. present fairly, in all material respects, the financial position of Woodside Plantation
Property Owners’ Association, Inc. as of December 31, 2012 and 2011, and the results of its operations and its cash
flows for the years then ended [are] in conformity with accounting principles generally accepted in the United
States of America.” The complete audit and all financial statements are available in the POA office for your review.

If you have not paid your 2013 assessment, please do so as soon as possible to avoid further late fee charges. Thank
you.

MMaasstteerrss  WWeeeekk  22001133

The Masters Tournament will be held April 7 through April 14, 2013 at the
Augusta National Golf Club. If you will be renting your home, we would
appreciate your cooperation in notifying the POA office at (803) 641-9663.
Please talk to Sandi or send her an e-mail (sandi@wppoa.com) Our goal is to
help ensure an enjoyable experience for your guests while maintaining the
security of the Plantation. 
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LAKES & DAMS                                                       Jerry Hughson
Granite Aquatic Services performed their monthly
inspection and treated “floating hearts” in Burden Lake.
This was a little earlier than normal, but they wanted to
get a head start before the hearts got out of hand.  

After ten inches of rain in recent weeks, all of our lakes
and dams handled the water with no major problems. We
have temporarily blocked the entrance to Magnolia Lake
because of very soft ground, and evidence that one
vehicle (at least) went down to the lake and had problems
leaving, resulting in large ruts. We will soon put a chain
across Magnolia, so next time we have large rainfall, we
can more easily limit access until the ground dries out.

See you next month!
Jerry

FISHING REPORT by Ken Ziomek
By the time you are reading this, Woodside’s fishermen
will once again be enjoying the fantastic angling that
exists in our seven lakes and ponds. We will have
experienced the friendly competition of the March 16
spring fishing outing and some of us will still be bragging

about our catch or complaining about our lack of luck on
that day. For the anglers of Woodside, fishing is what
makes our community a better place in which to reside.
This is increasingly being realized by the Woodside and
Reserve Clubs, by the POA, by the Development
Company, and by some of the real estate companies that
do business in our area. Over the winter, I had a number
of requests for fishing information and for lake tours
from new residents. And yesterday, for the first time, I
met with prospective residents who had been given my
name for a discussion of the fishing opportunities at
Woodside. Fishing will be one of their considerations in
their buying decision. Fishing at Woodside has really
expanded since the first gatherings of anglers at the POA
offices four years ago.

As a reminder, if you see unauthorized persons fishing
our lakes, please get a license plate if you can (a picture
would even be better), and call Woodside security. It is
important that we document misuse of our lakes.

NOMINATING COMMITTEE               Larry Wittenmyer
WPPOA Board Nominations

Here’s your opportunity to get involved! The Woodside Plantation Board of Directors will have three open positions
for the upcoming election in September 2013. Woodside is a wonderful place to live and we need strong leaders,
committed to help us continue the 26-year traditions of our development. Please consider joining the board. It’s your
opportunity to voice your ideas, be a decision maker and shape the future of your home.
Though the election is months away, I have been asked to chair a nominating committee, which includes Melanie
Brock, Mike Sims, Larry McHale and Jerry Hughson. We are in the process of searching for homeowners who have
an interest in running for office. If you would be interested in serving on the WPPOA Board of Directors, or would
like to know more about the duties of the board, we would like to speak with you. Contact any of the nominating
committee members, current board members or call the WPPOA office to learn more or arrange to attend a board
meeting. These meetings are a great opportunity to meet the board members and get a feel for the business of the
Plantation. Board meetings are held the third Monday of each month at 3:00 PM, in the WPPOA conference room. I
encourage you to step forward and become a part of our leadership team!



Darrell Ellis
139 Trippi Lane

Moved from: Aiken

Michael Messina & Sarah Stone-Franz
193 Boxwood Road

Moved from: Sterling, VA

Lauren Wylie
121 Live Oak Road

Moved from: Baton Rouge, LA
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WPPOA BOARD OF DIRECTORS
PRESIDENT
Bill Lykins

VICE-PRESIDENT/COMMON AREA LANDSCAPING
Nancy Hughes

ARB
Dee Clark

TREASURER
Pat Shippey

COVENANTS (CEEC)
Mike Sims

STREETLIGHTS, SIGNS, RV & GARDEN AREAS, POA FACILITIES
Larry Wittenmyer

SECURITY
Bob Christopher

SECRETARY/ROADS & UTILITIES
Bob Horne

LAKES & DAMS
Jerry Hughson

WOODSIDE PLANTATION

1411 Silver Bluff Road
Aiken, SC 29803

Phone: 803.641.9663
Fax: 803.641.1831
Email: wppoa@wppoa.com

WPPOA OFFICE
Melanie Brock, Association Manager

Sandi Buchanan Wayne Brock   
June Carlson George Hughes
Trisha Leveille Michelle Yonce

Welcome To Our New Residents
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Woodside Property Owners’ Classified Ads

Tree Removals
Stump Grinding
Landscaping

Free Local Estimates
Sell Fire Wood

Owner
Tim George 441-3322 Pg
Cell 803-979-6800

Mailing Address:
128 Pine Hollow Dr.

Aiken, SC 29803

Residential, Commercial
Licensed, Bonded, Insured

803-663-3278

Quality Tree Service Inc.
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Ron’s Home Repair Service
(No Job Too Small)
803-642-9344

home repairs deck staining
painting shelving
power washing                     wall papering
epoxy floor coating                         lights & fans

Ron Tugya                        Woodside Resident

Ladies Upscale Consignment Boutique 
at the Holley Building

113 Laurens St. SW  • Suite 106 • Aiken, SC 29801

Complimentary Home Visits
Consignments taken Mondays &  
BByy  AAppppooiinnttmmeenntt only Tues - Sat

803.642.3337

K & G Painting
Aiken, SC

Licensed - Bonded - Insured
Residential & Commercial Painting
Free Estimates • Work Guaranteed

Complete Deck Services
Profesionalism not to be compromised

Honest people you can trust

803-502-0262 • 803-474-2546
dvdloc@aol.com
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Please view our photos 
of our work at: 

www.TindallConstructioninc.com
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Woodside Property Owners’ Classified Ads

Randy Wilson
Owner/Operator

Equipped to clean windows
commercial/residential

Satisfaction Guaranteed

(803) 349-5732
WONDERWASHSC.com
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Woodside Property Owners Classified Ads

803.649.2545
www.howellprinting.net

Come see us for all of your 
Design and Printing needs.
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Commercial & Residential

3 Caldwell Court
Aiken, SC 29803-6628

(803) 648-6476
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DABB Farms
March 2013 Update

3/01/2013

The Peach Trees are blooming! The Peach Trees are blooming! By the time this is printed and mailed, most
trees in the “Ridge” area of SC (between Trenton, SC and Gilbert, SC) should be in full bloom. If you want to go
“bloom watching,” I suggest SC 19 from Aiken to Trenton, SC to start your journey. From Trenton take SC 121

North to Johnston, SC.  From Johnston, turn on Hwy 23 and go eastward toward Leesville, SC. From there you can
pick up Hwy US 1 and travel back to Aiken. Once you complete this loop, congratulations, 

you are now a “Blooming Idiot”! 
(Disclaimer: Please don’t use my instructions as your sole source of directions; use a map or GPS.)

We may be able to plant potatoes and sweet corn this weekend. I have the new peach trees “heeled in” on the
north side of our front porch to keep them dormant until transplanting.

I am really getting excited about working in the orchard and in the garden. This cycle of two days of sun
followed by two days of drenching rain really makes me uneasy.

Tim Bledsoe
(803) 480-2978

Dan’s Peach Stand Bud’s Peach Stand
1518 Whiskey Road 2300 Whiskey Road
(Beside Tyler Tire) (Across from Chick-fil-A)
Re-opening May 2013 Re-opening May 2013
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